WDOPP MINUTES

	Meeting Title
	Winchester District Older Persons Partnership (WDOPP) Meeting

	Meeting Purpose
	Quarterly Meeting

	Meeting Date
	11th September 2024

	Meeting Time
	10:30am

	Meeting Location
	St John’s Winchester Boardroom & via Teams

	Attendees present 
via Teams

	Sarah Weekes (SW), Anne Green (AG), Suzie Bravington (SB) all of St John’s Winchester, Di Castle (Brendoncare, DC), Graham Topping (Winchester Rotary, GT), Tony Winterton (Home Instead, TW), Rachel Pawley (RP), Sian Griffiths (PCN, SG), Vanda Baker (Colten Care, VB), Sheana Webster (Chat tea, SW), Tony Bioni (Winchester Baptist Church, TB) Liv Thomlinson (Citizens Advice LT) Hannah Shave (MHA, HS) 
Kelly and Suzanne (Every Care), Beccy Hynard-Hicks (SJW BHH), Brenda Pullen, Adi Philips (Southern Health, AP), Zoe Presented, Kerry Chamberlain (Move momentum, KC), Dawn Sanders (Avery Healthcare, DS)

	Minutes
	Gillian Heath (SJW)



	Discussions

	Agenda Item No:
	

	1
	Welcome by Sarah Weekes (Chair)
Informed those attending that the meeting will be recorded. SW welcomed all to the meeting held in the boardroom this time. SW introduced GH who would be doing the minutes this time.
Confirmation of last meeting minutes

The minutes were confirmed.
Welcome to any new members.
There were no new members, new people and organisations are encouraged to join.


	2
	Notable Updates
SW introduced herself as the chair but noted that it may be time for a review as she has done it for a while now. This is a member’s led chair so the role is open to anyone who is a member of the WDOPP. We would also like the chair to work with someone who would be the administrator or secretary. SW noted that she would continue to facilitate and support, but everyone as a group runs the WDOPP. 
Action Point:

SW will send all members the question around whether they want to chair meetings moving forward.  To discuss at the next meeting.
SW noted that we after a pause in hand in hand referrals we are delighted to inform you we have recruited SB who's supporting us with that service to open up referrals at the end of the year after catching up with those exiting referrals and assessments. The team will send out a communication when that's all up and running again and the website will reflect this.
SW introduced Catherine Enright our volunteer coordinator. Hand in Hand provides volunteers befriending and signposting.  if you want to know anything else, you can e-mail myself or SB and find out.

TB Apologies from Janet Sparks from the Winchester Baptist church. We continue to have our monthly silver services, 1st Thursday of the month and they're well attended. We had a big sort of highlight of the year which is holiday at home. We had about 40 seniors attend to our fish and chip lunch with homemade ice cream. 
We had a magician come in and do an act and everything was themed around the seaside. It was a successful day, which everyone enjoyed.


Dementia week


HS (MHA) since June, HS has been on a journey of trying to map what dementia services there are locally, because since COVID, there has been so many services that have closed down and didn't reopen. I've been contacting lots of people. HG thanked us for welcoming her to this meeting and hoped to learn what everyone's doing because we get so many enquiries coming through and it's about supporting people, signposting them to the various services because they may not be ready to come into a care home setting. It’s about how we support them at home and whilst they're still in the community. There is very little in Winchester and no Alzheimer’s presence here, so it’s about identifying and mapping the services available and it's about all of us sharing our knowledge, our resources to help those in the community.

SG thanked GH for sharing the yoga for health course, which is a free 10 week yoga course that's going to be starting end of September.
It's a good program to be on and a nice community as well.
SG reported St Clements is moving in the near future.

TW  (Home Instead) ran a meeting at St. Peter's and it has already attracted up to 30 to 40 people per session and the singing groups do really well. Likewise with the dementia friendly cinema, 50 to 60 people go there a month. That is going extremely well. TW mentioned how brilliantly everyman cinema is hosting this. They are so accommodating and supply coffee, tea, popcorn for the people turning up.
It's just an amazing thing.


AO The dementia friendly Winchester Week went really well. Thanks to everyone who supported and helped with the week. The Dementia Friendly Church service and Sian and the social prescribers got heavily involved, which was great. Tony did a huge amount of work and the dementia bus went down really well. Dawn from Avery Care, was heavily involved. We had over 20 events take place across the city for Dementia Action Week and really good feedback from the carers and those living with dementia who attended.

AO Winchester Radio is a charity of volunteers, and this month we celebrate 40 years of voluntary service. Since we launched the hospital radio at the RHCH and it's now five years old. We're now relocated at the front of the hospital and we just got a lot of work to do to get the studios commissioned. In the last year we have got our volunteer befrienders back on the ward's visiting again, which is really lovely.

Hopes there will be further development training for dementia next time we have a dementia friendly Winchester meeting. 

GT (Rotary) twice a month we have we just a stroke club at Christchurch. SG to give a presentation there. There are seated exercises, craft paining, drawing, making things or just sitting and chatting. It's twice a month on the first and the third
Thursdays of the month at Christchurch Wall in Christchurch Rd. 
TL We provide advice to other people we, so we often signpost to other services, particularly our outreach programme.


DC On the 22nd of October, Brendoncare will be hosting an informal afternoon at our community hub in Otterbourne and welcome any other organizations or charities that might come along. Like minded organizations that want to come along and chat to community about what you offer. 


HS (MH) still has all the groups and services within Winchester. To celebrate the International Day of Older People, MH is putting on an open day up at United Church where we're based.


AP It's really just to say that the force team we're still doing online, virtual calls, friends talks which are monthly. They're the last Thursday or the 4th Thursday of the month at 10:30. They're open to members of the general public.

K and S (Everycare) We're holding a fitfest event, which is a free event for older people, and we've got local businesses and organizations coming in to offer gentle exercises for people to join in with. It is a free event on the 29th of October at the Nutshell Centre, Winchester.


KC (Move Momentum) runs dance classes for the over 65’s.  We now run three classes a week which are super popular. We have also have just launched at the nutshell in Winchester, a new class on a Monday. We also have a bursary scheme. We are looking to expand and always looking to collaborate with as many people as we can to launch more classes and spread out and help as many people as we can.


AO and KC noted a dance class over the radio for people who can’t get out and about.  The teacher talks people through the movements. This is helpful if people are perhaps out of hospital or recovering from things before, they can get along to a full class.


BP Connect to Support Hampshire tries to gather up charities, help lines and services in Hampshire that offer help on dementia. Once a month we try to gather together all the new charities that have joined or any current awareness campaigns that are going on and send it out to our individuals.
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	Rachel Pawley -Hils.uk.org. Meals on Wheels Presentation


	4
	Anne Green – St John’s Winchester Dementia Support Service Presentation
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	Any other business
It was noted that Andover Mind have lost their contract The Princess Royal Trust, which has now taken over the experience in supporting carers. Hampshire County Council stripped away the dementia advisory service. As a group we are concerned where to refer people now. SW noted that we should try to get The Princess Royal Trust to come along to the next meeting.
Action from the last minutes

Look at the logo. Revisit this in the next meeting and look at the change of colours as suggested by AO.


	6
	Date and location of next meeting
23rd January 2025 taking place in the community room at St John’s Winchester



Update from Mark Maitland:

Older Persons Partnership – Meeting Update – September 2024
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Spaces of Sanctuary Project
Following two successful training sessions in July we now have 12 organisations who are formally acknowledged as Spaces of Sanctuary. Spaces of Sanctuary are provided by partner organisations to offer a safe space to anyone who is feeling lonely anxious or threatened. More information can be found on our webpage including the locations of the safe spaces. https://www.winchester.gov.uk/community-recreation/city-of-sanctuary 

A further online training session is planned for 19th September 2024 and is available via an Eventbrite by invitation. Any organisations wishing to become a safe space and/or who want to know more about the project should contact Mark Maitland at mmaitland@winchester.gov.uk 

Stanmore SPF Project – Community Network?

A project to establish a Community Network of local organisations who support and serve the Stanmore community is currently underway. Autrac Ltd have been appointed as consultants for the project and will be leading the work. It is hoped that the community network will provide more networking opportunities and opportunities to share information as well as identify any possible opportunities for collaborative working. 

If your organisation provides support and/or services to the Stanmore community and are interested in joining the network, then please contact david.callaway@autrac.net 

WCC Grants

In summary, schemes are as follows and further information is available on our website here Grants for Not for Profit Organisations - Winchester City Council:

· District small grants – open now – small grants up to £1,000 for one off expenditures on equipment or activities 

· District project grants – open now until 30 September – grants up to £5,000 to support new or existing projects

· Funding priorities for the above include activities which address isolation, mental health, physical inactivity, low income, homelessness, culture and the climate emergency

· Go Greener Faster grants - opening 1 August – grants of £5,000-£10,000 to support projects that align with the council’s carbon neutrality action plan. The Sustainability Team are hosting a launch webinar on 1 August at 11am  https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/go-greener-faster-grant-launch-webinar-tickets-939402095957?aff=oddtdtcreator
· The grants team have also arranged a couple of online events over the summer to support applicants, with sign up via Eventbrite

· Weds 7 Aug https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/winchester-city-council-community-grants-2024-webinar-tickets-935566684137 

· Tues 10 Sept  https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/winchester-city-council-community-grants-2024-webinar-tickets-935582661927).

Domestic Abuse Housing Alliance (DAHA)

Just over a year into the Domestic Abuse Housing Alliance (DAHA) improvement project, the team have almost completed the portfolio of evidence required to demonstrate that they are meeting the standards. DAHA has recognised Winchester City Council for the quality of work and shared examples of their innovation and best practice.

The team are currently developing a network of Domestic Abuse Advocates, who will play an essential role supporting colleagues. This will help to improve our recognition and response to domestic abuse. 

The next stage of the accreditation process will be to ensure that the standard is embedded across the council. DAHA will start their Activity Assessment phase by reviewing the case management systems and holding focus groups with staff, partners, and other agencies. We are hoping to become accredited by the end of the year.

Please let me know if you want any more information – Jon Turton JTurton@winchester.gov.uk 
Digital Skills for Residents programme
Winchester City Council will be launching their Digital Skills Project very soon. This project will be running group workshop sessions, bespoke one-to-one tutoring and accredited courses to support and train basic digital skills to the district’s residents. The training will take place in public spaces that are easy to access for residents across the district. This project’s aim is to tackle digital exclusion and support the basic digital skills of the Winchester district residents, which in turn supports the district’s overall skills and increases employability. This programme will be running from launch (to be confirmed) through to January 2025.

An example of the topics this programme of work will include is:

· information on digital equipment options 

· broadband and wi-fi options 

· internet safety including fraud and scam prevention 

· using the internet to find information through search tools such as Google 

· using and pitfalls of different types of social media platforms 

· typing and keyboard skills 

· tackling any fear of using IT equipment and understanding their own and different types of devices 

· improving their financial resilience skills (e.g. able to understand and pay an online bill, budgeting skills, shopping online and using internet banking) 

· support in contacting utility providers via online chat and submitting queries/meter readings etc 

· job searches and online applications 

· ability to send and respond to emails 

· using text messaging platforms and making/receiving voice and video calls 

· developing the skills to be able to work from home 

· using video software such as Microsoft Office, Zoom and Microsoft Teams, allowing them to collaborate with new and emerging technologies in the workplace 

· making use of devices cameras, aiding their photography skills and confidence 

· booking medical appointments online, using e-consult and ordering prescriptions 

· filling out digital forms on platforms such as Docusign and online reporting system for repairs as an example 

· a basic understanding of AI, for those who are interested. 

If any organisations or groups would like to get involved to bring a workshop to their existing social groups, please contact Emily Reason to find out further information when the project launches. Email: ereason@winchester.gov.uk. 

Home Upgrade Grant (HUG)2 Scheme

Winchester City Council has been successful as part of a consortium of 23 Local Authorities in securing funding from the Government’s Home Upgrade Grant, to offer fully funded energy saving improvements for your home, such as insulation, air source heat pumps and solar PV panels.  

These improvements can help lower your energy bills and keep your home warmer in the winter and cooler in the summer.  

The key eligibility can be seen below

· Your home is not heated by a gas boiler (e.g. you use electric, oil or LPG). 

· Your Energy Performance Certificate Rating is D, E, F or G (if you don’t know this, we can tell you).  

· You have a household income of £36,000 or under, or you receive a means tested benefit. 

Applications for this funding are due to close in November so please do get in contact if you think you might be eligible
For more information, please see attached flyers
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FREE government backed  Warmer
energy efficiency measures
are available in your area

Homes

The Home Upgrade Grant offers fully funded
energy saving measures, such as:

Solar Panels Loft & Wall Insulation
Air Source Heat Pumps Heating Controls

To be eligible, your total household income must be lower than £36k
and you don’t heat your home with a gas boiler.
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Check if you're eligible Or call FREE on

www.warmerhomes.org.uk/eligibility 0800 038 5737
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Warmer T i
Homes — ———

Get a cosier home with
the Warmer Homes Programme

You could receive fully funded energy saving improvements for your home, such

as insulation, air source heat pumps and solar PV panels. We're part of 3 group of 23
local authorities, and funding is available in your area. These measures can help lower
your energy bills and keep your home warmer in the winter and cooler in the summer.

Wondering if you're eligible? Key criteria includes:

Your home is not heated by mains gas (e.9. you use electric, oil or LPG)
Your Energy Performance Certificate (EPC) rating is D, €, F,or G
(iF you don’t know this, we can tell you)

You have a household income of £36,000 or under, or you receive
2 means-tested benefit

If you're interested but unsure about your eligibility,
visit our website www.warmerhomes.org.uvk or
call freephone 0800 038 5737 to chat with our team.

Ready to apply now? Simply scan the QR code, apply online
or call us and get started to enjoy the benefits of a cosier home!






